
2018 ANNUAL REPORT 
Reflections from current Board PresidentðMark Spreitzer 

 
This is an exciting time for Welty! While balancing the annual budget remains the boardôs 

top challenge, the past year brought both stability and new opportunities to Welty. 2019, 

our 20th Anniversary, promises to be an exciting year of reflection and growth. I wrote last 

year that my focus as board president has been to develop a sustainable staffing model, 

balance Weltyôs budget, and grow Welty to better achieve both its mission and financial 

sustainability. We continue to work on those goals and with the help of all members and 

supportersðwe are moving in the right direction. 

2018 was Weltyôs first full year with an Executive Director, Brenda Plakans. Program Direc-

tor Aaron Wilson is completing his first year as of this annual meeting and Environmental 

Educator Andy Tuszynski has been with Welty for nearly two years. This stability on the 

staffing side is paying dividends as Welty looks to offer programming to even more schools, grow its summer camp en-

rollment in partnership with the City of Beloit, enhance the prairie and other outdoor classroom spaces at Big Hill Park, 

and offer affordable environmental education programming for the whole community. 

While Weltyôs staff, board, and program offerings are strong, the budget remains a challenge. With the goal of keeping 

programs affordable for area school districts and families, Welty is heavily reliant on donations and grants to fund annu-

al operations, and has gradually been drawing down reserve funds to balance each annual budget. The board is com-

mitted to growing revenue to achieve a balanced budget to support current and growing programming through fundrais-

ing and investment. (See Finance Committee report for more details, p. 4) 

Weltyôs 20th Anniversary year offers the chance to reconnect with long-time supporters, volunteers, and board mem-

bers, while recommitting to Weltyôs mission and raising awareness of Weltyôs programming with new audiences. The 

board is excited to take advantage of this critical opportunity to increase both programming and fundraising in order to 

maximize environmental education in the area and put Welty on a sound financial footing for the next 20 years and be-

yond. These efforts will culminate with a celebratory dinner on October 18, 2019. Last year reestablished a strong foun-

dation and, with your help and participation, 2019 promises to be a banner year for Welty! 

 

Welty Environmental Center Staff 

Brenda  K. Plakans, Executive Director;  Aaron Wilson, Pro-

gram Director; Andy Tuczynski, Environmental Educator;  

Rhonda Nelson, Office Assistant 

2018 FWEC Board Members 

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 

Mark Spreitzer, President; Kirk Berridge, Vice President;  

Alice Lamont, Treasurer;  Heidi Andre, External Secretary;  

Jan Knutson, Internal Secretary 

AT-LARGE DIRECTORS 

Jaime Benedict, Dave Bendlin, Ken Forbeck, Yaffa Gross-

man, Ann Hankins, Missy Henderson, Judy Robson, Barb 

Seguin, Katie Udell, Harry Wiersgalla  

In July 2018, Welty hosted Community Action PREP students, 

for 2 overnights.  The kids had to document scavenger hunt 

tasks that took them to the ski jump overlook, as well as 

through the rest of Big Hill Park.  Stateline Community Founda-

tionôs Community Impact grant paid for the sleepovers. 

Weltyôs Mission Statement 
 

To provide leadership in environmental and  
ecological education to students, teachers and  
individuals of all ages, so that the residents of  
this region can make informed decisions leading  
to respect for and the enjoyment, preservation  
and sustainable use of our natural resources. 
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Executive Directorôs ReportðBrenda K. Plakans 

The last few months Iôve been researching the history of Welty as an organization (20 years

--non-profit status granted in 1999), but also the efforts of Beloit residents to bring a nature 

center to Big Hill Park (40 years--going back to the 1970s).  Much time and energy has 

been spent to creating a home for this organization and developing its mission over the 

years.  It is an honor to manifest the vision of so many nature-minded folks with our work at 

Welty at the Big Hill Center. 

  

The past year has also been evidence of more time and energy paying off.  Aaron Wilson 

joined Andy and I on staff in May of 2018.  His arrival marked a new era of strategic plan-

ning and scheduling, record-keeping and accountability, standard setting and achieving for 

the Program department (See Program directorôs report for details, p. 3).  Our participation numbers jumped by 2000 

people, and our local non-profit collaborations continue to grow (Summer 2019 goals: 3 Community Action overnights, 

500 more Big Hill Adventure Camp campers with the City of Beloit, 4 NATC day camps, continued prairie work, installa-

tion of interpretive signage at Big Hill). 

  

However, with our increased staffing, operating expenses continue to be a challenge. This spring, the finance commit-

tee spent many hours developing an investment policy  to provide Welty with two endowments that will generate inter-

est to help defray costs (See Finance report, p. 4).  Weôre still carrying a deficit to support all this growth activity, but 

are developing a way to grow more sustainably in the coming years. (stay tuned for more details about how to help in-

crease these funds) Our total income for 2018 was $257,775.29ðwhich includes two very generous one-time gifts to 

establish the endowments (totaling $171,000); our total operating incomeðnot counting those endowmentsðwas 

$86,775.29; our total expenses were $102,269.38, leaving a deficit of $15,494.09 that we were able to balance using 

existing reserve funds in order to preserve the full principle of the new endowment donations.   

 

Grant income increased in 2018, and Welty was the lucky recipient of a Visit Beloit J.E.T. grant, that allowed us to hire 

a graphic artist to design a suite of 7 interpretive signs for Big Hill Park  using content generated by Beloit College stu-

dents. These signs should be in place throughout the park by mid-June, with a set on display at the Center, for those 

who would like to do more reading and less hiking.  These signs include information about the Newsome Education 

garden and the prairie restoration we are leading with help from Rock County Conservationists and Green-Rock Audu-

bon Society.  We also received funds from Ecolab for a digital microscope and flat-screen monitor, to help with investi-

gations into the micro-world at Big Hill. 

  

I look forward seeing members at the Center this summer, and hope many of you will be able to join us for our Farm to 

Table Harvest Dinner on Friday, October 18 to celebrate Weltyôs 20th Anniversary (invitations will be sent in June).  We 

have so much to celebrate from the past 2(4!) decades and I canôt wait to share our plans for the future! 
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